Head of Judiciary Ebrahimi Raisi
c/o Embassy of Iran to the European Union
Avenue Franklin Roosevelt no. 15,
1050 Bruxelles
Belgium

April 2021
Your Excellency,

As members of Amnesty International we are deeply worried about the current situation of the released human rights defender, Mrs. Narges Mohammadi.
Mrs. Mohammadi has served a long prison sentence in Iran and was released in October 2020. 
We have contacted you one month ago concerning Mrs. Mohammadis situation in relation to visit her family in France. Until now the Iranian authorities have denied her the right to see her family, which is a grave violation of her and her family´s human rights.
Furthermore it has come to our knowledge that Mrs. Mohammadi is at risk of new unjust accusations. These accusations are related to her time in prison, when in December 2019 she was transferred from Evin Prison til Zandjan Prison. Mrs. Mohammadi has complained about the violent way she was treated by the prison staff at this occation.

We call on the Iranian authorities to stop persuing Mrs. Mohammadi immediately and secure her a life in freedom, including the right to visit her family.

Thank you for your attention. 

Yours sincerely,   


Copy to the Iranian Embassy 


